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Members Meeting Cancelled; Annual Report, Ballot Enclosed 
Dear Friends, 
A month ago the Schuyler County Histori-

cal Society was well underway with plans for 
several upcoming programs, including our 
SCHS Annual Meeting in April and celebra-
tion of our 60th anniversary. As you might 
expect, we were looking forward to sharing 
our programs and our accomplishments from 
the past year with you, our members and 
supporters.  

Then something happened, an unimagina-
ble global pandemic arose as if pulled 
straight from the history books. The Spanish 
Influenza of 1918-19 resonates closely with 
what our global community is now coping 
with on a day-to-day and month-by-month 
basis. As with the Spanish Influenza, this cur-
rent pandemic shall pass. The outcome is 
hinged on our ability to work in concert with 
each other to ensure a healthy future for all. 

What does this mean for us at the Histori-
cal Society? We have taken action and shifted 
our gears into remote mode, working from 
home via the digital sphere on the same 
things that occupied our world pre-COVID-
19. Glenda Gephart, executive director of our 
Brick Tavern Museum, is checking phone 
messages and email inquiries on a daily basis, 
while maintaining general programming 
needs.  

Currently, the museum is closed to the 
public until further notice. 

Meanwhile, in this newsletter you will find 
our 2019 annual report and a ballot for our 
Board of Trustees election. Both would have 
been presented at our annual meeting, which 
had been scheduled for April 30 at the Bur-
dett Fire Department.  

We ask that you review the ballot and, if 
you are a 2020 paid member of the Historical 
Society, fill out the ballot by checking off 
your vote for each of the nominees or writing 
in the names of your own nominees for each 
position.  

Please mail your completed ballot to the 
Historical Society at P.O. Box 651, Montour 
Falls, NY 14865. 

You also may scan the completed ballot as 
a PDF and email it to us at this address:              
director@schuylerhistory.org. 

Some of you may have heard through the 
grapevine that we were in the early develop-
ment of a capital campaign for a modest addi-
tion to the Brick Tavern Museum. We are 
very sad to say our campaign plan is now on 
hold until a later date.  

Nonetheless, the development of this effort 
has brought our mission into focus, helping 
us to understand the future needs and growth 
areas of the Historical Society and the Brick 
Tavern Museum.  

Ahead of us inevitably is a more pro-
nounced digital capacity from which non-
profit organizations like ours will have an ex-
panded sphere for public accessibility and en-
gagement. This does not suggest that our 
physical collection will lose standing or that 
our programming will be supplanted by a vir-
tual surrogate. A stronger digital presence 
will complement our current programming 
and provide a deeper form of engagement 
with our historical archive, allowing visitors 
virtual access to Schuyler County history.  

This development of the digital realm will 
offer much greater potential for increased re-
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Mark Welch, manager of the Hector Grazing Association, left, and distinguished cattle breeder 
Robert Groom were the speakers for the first presentation in the 2020 Harvesting Schuyler’s  
Heritage, Conversations About Agriculture Across Time speaker series. The talk was March 11 at 
the Burdett Fire Department and featured a meatloaf dinner prepared with locally produced 
beef. The April 8 session on the county’s dairy industry has been postponed. The new date will 
be announced. The speaker series is a partnership between the Historical Society and Cornell        
Cooperative Extension of Schuyler County. It explores the past, present and future of different 
agricultural sectors in the county. 

This business ad from the 1886 Farmer’s Record was among the images posted on 
the Historical Society’s Facebook page on March 24. Our Facebook page - at  
Schuyler County Historical Society, NY - shares a lot of interesting images, espe-
cially on ‘Throwback Thursday.’ Check it out! 
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Happy Birthday, Susan B. Anthony! 

On Saturday, Feb. 15, Anita 
Gaston of Penn Yan portrayed 
Susan B. Anthony for an audi-
ence of 30 at Fiddlesticks Tea 
Shop in Odessa. Gaston’s       
enthralling presentation came 
appropriately on the 200th an-
niversary of Anthony’s birth. 
The suffragette leader was born 
on Feb. 15, 1820, in Adams, 
Mass. She died in Rochester on 
March 13, 1906,14 years before 
the 19th Amendment to the 
Constitution gave women the 
right to vote. The Amendment 
was ratified on Aug. 18, 1920. 

The Schuyler County Historical Society is proud 
to have a letter written by Susan B. Anthony in 
its collections. The 1888 letter was written to a 
Mrs. Cushing of Havana and refers to financial 
support of the suffragette movement. The letter 
is displayed in the Brick Tavern Museum parlor. 



search and interaction from 
local and global audiences. We 
are fortunate to have a robust 
collection of cultural artifacts, 
and we would be remiss if we 
didn’t find other ways to share 
their histories with our view-
ing public. 

As president of the Board   
of Trustees for the past two 
years, I have had the good fortune of working 
alongside a strong group of individuals who 
have volunteered their passion and time for the 
preservation of our county’s history. Collective-
ly, we have produced some excellent programs, 
exhibits and experiences for our members and 
the public.  

I take very seriously our commitment to 
Schuyler County, but I am sad to say that I am 
not seeking re-election as president due to fami-
ly and work obligations that have me stretched 
across the state and beyond. I will, though, find 

PAUL BARTOW 
Board President 

~ T h e  V i s t a ~  P a g e  4  

Thank you to our 2020 Business Members and Supporter Members  

American Legion Seneca Post #555  Nick Anagnost  BMS Manufacturing Co., Inc.  David Bartone 

George Bulin  Donald Bullen  Chemung Canal Trust Co.  James and Ellen Coleman 

 Cotton-Hanlon, Inc.  George and Lynn Eldridge  Famous Brands 

Finger Lakes Distilling  Halpin Law Firm  Lake Grove Park  Jr. Specchio’s 

Peter and Marcia Kasprzyk  Kurtz Enterprize  Claudia LaFace and Tim O’Hearn 

Lakeside Veterinary Services, Inc.  Lakewood Vineyards 

David and Beth Lisk  Annette and Bill Martin  Steve Mount  Nelson Development 

Odessa American Legion Post 676  Vickie Perazzini  Red Kettle Inn Bed and Breakfast 

Seneca Lodge  Sidle Agency Inc.  John Spas Jr.  Betty Vinti  John Walsh and Martha Pierce 

Watkins Glen Supply, Inc.  Watkins Sporting Goods  Lindsay Wickham and Patricia Schucker 

 
The Schuyler County Historical Society and its museums are supported in part by a TAP grant  

administered by the Watkins Glen Area Chamber of Commerce. 

a place among you as a Historical Society mem-
ber, volunteering from time to time with pro-
grams and special events.  

On the ballot you will find Jean Hubsch’s 
name for election as president for the next two-
year term. I am thankful to Jean for stepping 
up, once again, to take the helm. Jean represents 
the historical legacy of the Society and knows 
well the challenges and potential of our collec-
tive endeavor to preserve and share the history 
of Schuyler County. 

Lastly, I am disappointed that I am not able 
to see you all at our Annual Meeting, as it is 
always a pleasure to say hello and shake hands 
in person. For those who see me out and about, 
after the “social distance” between us has reced-
ed, please do not hesitate to say hello. Please 
stay healthy and support our community in any 
way that you can during this global test of will. 
I look forward to our collective future, where 
our generous spirit exceeds our limitations. 

Thank you, 

Continued from Page 1 

Capital Campaign on Hold 
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James Allen, Joseph Allen, American Legion Seneca Post 555, Mary Anagnost, Nick Anagnost, J.C. 

and Joan Argetsinger, George Baldassarre, David Bartone, Angela Bartow, Nancy Beers, BMS Man-

ufacturing, John Bond, Diane Broadhurst, George Bulin, Shirley Callahan, Tony and Gail Cashen, 

James and Lois Carter, Robert and Barbara Chapman. 

 

Chemung Canal Trust Company, James and Ellen Coleman, Nancy Combs, Merle and Lois Cratsley, 

James Curatolo and Amy Reges, Charles Darling, Susann Dugo, Warda Edsall, John and Anne El-

der, George and Lynn Eldridge. 

 

Nancy Elliott, Gary and Cindy Emerson, Dennis Fagan, Famous Brands, Sam and Doris Fazzary, 

William and Shirley Fearn, Silas and Nancy Ferguson, Dawna Fetter, Ken and Peggy Field, Thomas 

Fitzgerald, Cindy Folkins, Charles and Rosemarie Franzese, Freeman Family Foundation, Jean and 

Jeff Gardner, Alice Garey. 

 

Jean Gessford, Sandra Gessford, Ralph and Bonnie Gestwicki, Paul Gillette, Fred Hall, James Hayes, 

Hazlitt 1852 Vineyards Inc., Charles and Laura Heddle, Lucille Hessling, Joyce Hill, June Hill, Jean 

Hubsch, Floyd and Ann Hull, Thomas and Louise Kanaley, James Kellogg, Daryl Kelly, Donald and 

Cathy Kennedy. 

 

Dave and Carol Kunzmann, William and Frances Lindsley, David and Beth Lisk, Cathleen Long, 

Nancy Loughlin, Ian Mackenzie, Jane Marshall, Annette and Bill Martin, Mary McAnarney, Almon 

and Patricia McCarty, Verma McClary, Linda Moore. 

 

Dennis and Julie Morris, Susan Mulhall, Barbara Neal, John and Janet Neal, Dr. James J. Norton, 

Jim O’Brien, Martin O’Donnell, Richard Paige, Wayne Pelchar, Lou and Vickie Perazzini, James and 

Loretta Percival, Sandra Phillips, Curtis and Joyce Potter, John Potter and Robert Willits, Lorraine 

Potts, Joanne Randall, Lester and Marianne Reimsnyder, Richard and Karen Reisinger. 

 

Beverly Riley, Patricia Sams, Elaine Saunders, Jim and Jean Scaptura, Schuyler County Hi-Lites, 

Bonnie and Les Schweizer, Jim and Peggy Scott, Seneca Lodge, Wilbur and Gail Shone, Fred Sibley, 

Carl States, Harold and Barbara Stewart, Philip Stillman, Marie Tillman.  

 

Roger and Elfriede Tompkins, Ronald and Patricia Tormey, John and Christine Updyke, VanSkiver 

Motors, John Viglione, Margaret Vogel, Debra Wagner, Ruth Wagner, Jack Walsh and Martha 

Pierce, Watkins Sporting Goods, Charlene Wynkoop. 
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Thank You to Our 2019 Annual Appeal Donors 



Are you a 2020 Historical Society member? 

You are receiving this issue of  The Vista as a member or 

friend of  the Schuyler County Historical Society. We are truly 

grateful for the support of  our members. If  you have not yet 

renewed or joined for 2020, we hope you will consider doing 

so. If  you need a form, please go to our website at 

www.schuylerhistory.org or contact us by phone or email and 

we’ll send you one. Your continuing endorsement shows that 

you understand the value of  ensuring the preservation and 

sharing of  the rich history of  Schuyler County. 
 

The Brick Tavern Museum 
108 N. Catharine Street, P.O. Box 651 

Montour Falls, NY  14865 

(607) 535-9741 / info@schuylerhistory.org 

www.schuylerhistory.org 
 

 

 
@BrkTavernMuseum 

Schuyler County Historical Society, NY 

bricktav 


